VMVC AT NATIONAL AMPHIBIAN RALLY, COROWA, NSW 7-23/3/81

Some of our members left for Corowa as early as the 13th and others arrived during the following week; so by the time I arrived on the evening of the 20th, most of the VMVC members attending the rally were already in residence. There were plenty of willing hands to help me unload, and I really appreciated the ‘cuppa’ provided by Peter Growse as soon as I arrived.

On the Saturday morning, all military vehicles paraded up the main street of Corowa. Spectators were more numerous than last year, probably because (a) more locals knew of the rally, and (b) the parade took place before the shops closed. Upon our return to the caravan park, all vehicles were lined up and photographed. During the afternoon, some Seeps crossed the Murray River, drove upriver along a track parallel to the river and 2 miles further up, re-entered the river and returned to the caravan park. I missed out on this little voyage because I didn’t know about it until I saw the Seeps arriving back.

Saturday night was spent watching AMVCS (NSW) and VMVC movies. This was a really enjoyable evening and lasted until well after midnight. The films included a few (unintentional) AMVCS and VMVC club comedies and a very interesting one of the military vehicle collectors rally from England to France in 1974, in which collectors from almost all over Europe participated. The authenticity, variety, and amount of vehicles in this rally was something to see and remember, and I certainly envy those who took part in it. Our thanks to the AMVCS for putting on a good show; also to Andrew Browne for taking his and the Corps’ films, and to Bob Bruce who, after working very late the day before, left home at 0500 with his movies to ensure that we had sufficient for Saturday night.

Sunday was spent playing on the water. The youngsters who went to the rally with me each took turns at ‘driving’ along the Murray. After lunch, all seeps were photographed on the river – that is, all except mine. I didn’t know photos were to be taken until after I’d loaded my Amphib onto my GMC..  perhaps a programme of events at the next rally would be a good idea.
Eight GPA’s took part in the rally – 2 less than expected. The 2 DUKWs promised, did not appear. Bob Nicol (VMVC) ad Peter Short (NSW) each broke the front right-hand axle on their Seeps. A total of 23 military vehicles were there; including Col Anderson’s immaculate, just-restored, ‘Cameo Ford’ Marmon Herrington 4X4, and Tim Vibert’s 2 very nice camouflage-painted Blitz’s. Stan Segman’s Volkswagon Country Buggy also made its debut and this time (conventional) Jeeps were in the minority, with only 3 present.
I was very disheartened indeed to see that, in spite of the 12 months notice we had of this event for military vehicles, Mike Cecil, Alan Bruce, Andrew Browne, Mike Kelly, the Thompson family, the Freeman family, Newell Bell, Jim Bennie and Tom Underwood, all with registered military vehicles, chose to attend in modern cars.

Eddie Bourke   VMVC
